
Are You Part of an 
Organization in 

Haddon Heights?
Would you like to see your organization’s 

information, achievements, meetings, 
or upcoming events included in the 
next Heights Report? We are always 

looking for new submissions. For 
more information about our printing 
schedules, deadlines, and to be put on 
our email reminder list, please contact 

the Borough at jyuhaze@haddonhts.com 
or 856-547-7164 ext. 36 
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Heights, Camera, Action! Is Back
Please join the Haddon Heights Public 
Library for its fourth annual outdoor 
family movie night on Station Avenue. 
We will be showing a SUPER movie 
on the street in front of the library on 
Friday, August 11.  Gates open at 7:30 
and the movie begins at approximately 
8:15.  Tickets are FREE this year as 
we welcome back this great event and 
thank our residents for all the support 
shown to us during the pandemic.  Free 
wristbands are available at the library 

Paper Shredding and 
Electronic Recycling Event
Join us for a Shredding Event on Saturday, October 14th 9:00 
am - 12:00 pm (Rain or Shine) located at the Audubon Municipal 
Building 606 W. Nicholson Road, Audubon, NJ. 

This event is FREE to residents of Haddon 
Heights and Audubon. Not open to businesses. Proof of residency 
will be required. 
This event is Sponsored by Sustainable Audubon and Sustainable 
Haddon Heights. See event details and flyer on the Borough Website. 

and are required for attendance while 
they last!
Our movie, which will be announced soon on the Library’s Facebook page, will be shown on a massive 26-
foot screen in HD and features concert-grade speakers. Don’t forget to bring your chairs, blankets and snacks. 
While there will be plenty of room on Station Avenue, seating will be first come, first serve.  Call the library at 
547-7132 if you have any questions.

The Haddon Heights Police Department is 
in need of Crossing Guards. If you’re in good 
health, enjoy being out doors and spending 
time helping children you may be qualified. 
Interested applicants 
should apply at the: 
Haddon Heights Police 
Department, 625 Station 
Avenue, Haddon Heights, 
NJ 08035. Please call 856-
547-0614 ext. 10 if you 
have any questions.

Crossing Guards Needed
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Dear Neighbors:
Well and just like that half of summer 
is gone. Though I am happy to report 
that August and September still have 
a ton of great events planned. To start 
if you haven’t caught a concert at the 
McLaughlin Norcross Memorial Dell, 
you should put August 2nd featuring 
Aimee Mann & Jonathan Coulton on 
your calendar along with August 16th 
featuring Calexico & Sun Daniels, and 
August 30th Gabe Dixon & Sahara 
Moon. These concerts are a lot of fun 
for the entire family. Concerts begin 
at 7:30 at the McLaughlin-Norcross 
Memorial Dell, and I hope to see 
you all there. Also in August is the 
Haddon Heights Police Department 
& Municipal Alliance’s National Night 
Out at the Dell. This year’s event falls 
on Tuesday, August 1st from 6 - 9 pm, 
keep a look out for your chance to dunk 
me in the dunk tank or best me in a pie-
eating contest. Then in September, I am 
looking forward to Haddon Heights 
Neighbors’ annual Spaghetti dinner, 
on Sunday, September 17th, featuring 
a beautiful meal from Anthony’s. And 
then the following weekend HIP’s 
Sippin on Station is scheduled for 
September 23rd. These are two events 

you won’t want to miss here in Haddon 
Heights.
With all of that said, I wanted to 
take a quick moment and thank 
Councilwoman Egbert, Councilman 
Pagan and all of our volunteers who 
helped make the 4th of July festivities 
a huge success. Big thanks once again 
go out to Bob Hunter, Trish Shields, 
Joe Magee, the DPW, Police and 
Fire Departments, Borough Staff 
and everyone who works behind 
the scenes to make these events 
possible. I also want to especially 
thank Maddy Lappin, this year’s 
Grand Marshal, who is one incredible 
little girl. If you haven’t checked out 
Maddy’s fundraiser to fight childhood 
cancer I encourage you to head over 
to: https://chop.donordrive.com/
index.cfm?fuseaction=donorDrive.
team&teamID=12819 and donate to 
her cause.
Finally, I along with all of my peers 
on Council would like to wish 
Councilwoman Egbert all the best on 
her departure from Council. For those 
not aware, Trisha has stepped down 
this past month as her family begins 
the next chapter. I believe I speak for 

everyone here at the Borough when 
we say we couldn’t have done the last 
2 1/2 years without her. Trisha was 
incredibly influential in helping our 
entire community return to normal 
post pandemic and right up to the end 
was working hard to enhance our parks 
and recreational fields. Highlighting 
just two of her many projects, Trisha 
brought HHSC, 3HS and the borough 
together to collaborate on residing the 
fields at Devon, and worked closely 
with our Engineer Steve Bach to get 
exercise equipment installed at Hoff ’s 
Park. Again I wish Councilwoman 
Egbert all the best and cannot thank 
her enough. She will be missed.
For those that missed it July was an 
exciting month for us and especially 
our Police Department. On July 
5th, Councilwoman Philipps and 
Councilman Ottoson joined me in 
swearing in newly promoted Captain 
Daniel Kinkler, Lieutenant. Michael 
Smollock, Sargent Daniel Hunt and 
Sargent Theodore Hagenbucher as well 
as newly hired patrol officer Billy Tran. 
Congratulations are in order for all of 
these officers on their hard work and 
dedication to our community. If you 

see them around town please be sure 
to wish them congratulations.
Finally, before you know it the fall will 
be here and sports will be underway 
once again. For those new in town, 
Heights offers a wide array of fall 
sports activities for your children to 
join. I encourage everyone to check out 
HHSC and HHYA’s line up of fall sports 
for information on registering. And 
as always if you have any questions, 
concerns or want to volunteer please 
reach out to me at Mayor@haddonhts.
com
Mayor Zachary Houck



Do You Need the Fall 
“Function Better Program”?

    Each fall, many folks enjoy activities such 
as going for cool afternoon walks as the 
leaves are falling, attending football or soc-
cer games, raking leaves, picking pump-
kins, tending to some gardening prior to 
winter and even doing some early Christ-
mas shopping in town.  If you find yourself 
in a position where the bending, endurance, 
balance, standing, walking and climbing 
requirements of these activities may be too 
difficult, too painful or even impossible, the 
“Function Better Program” at WORK-UP 
PHYSICAL THERAPY may be just what you 
need in order to have a fantastic fall season!
     The “Function Better Program” at
WORK-UP PHYSICAL THERAPY emphasizes 
muscle strengthening and stretching exer-
cises, activities to decrease pain, condition-
ing exercises on equipment as well as per-
sonalized instruction to promote safe and 
independent function.  After completion 
of the “Function Better Program”, many 
people report that they are pain free and 
able to lead a more active and independent 
lifestyle.
     WORK-UP PHYSICAL THERAPY is conve-
niently located at 135 East Atlantic Avenue 
in Haddon Heights (just off Station Avenue). 
Due to high demand, slots for the upcoming 
fall session of the “Function Better Pro-
gram” are limited and filling quickly.      
     To reserve a slot for the program, call 
(856) 546-0377.

At WORK-UP PHYSICAL THERAPY, you will 
find that:

• Individual attention is provided by a 
  licensed physical therapist during the
  entire treatment session.
• The treatment sessions are provided in a 
  friendly and professional environment.
• Individuals of all ages and fitness levels 
  are welcome.
• Free transportation is provided 
  for local seniors.
• Medical monitoring is provided during
  treatment to ensure patient safety.

           TREATING
• Low Endurance
   • Knee Replacements
      • Balance Problems
         • Walking Problems
            • Pain Problems
               • Arthritis Issues

Jim Clements, PT, DPT, MS is the Director of 
WORK-UP PHYSICAL THERAPY in Haddon 

Heights.  Dr. Clements completed his physical 
therapy training at Thomas Jefferson University 
and went on to receive a Doctoral degree from 

Boston University as well as a Master of Sci-
ence degree from the University of Pennsylvania.                                                                                       

Lic. # 40QA00472300

For appointments at the 
Haddon Heights

office, call:

(856) 546-0377
Medicare and most other
insurances are accepted.

WORK-UP
PHYSICAL  THERAPY

Need a PEP-UP? Call WORK-UP  at  (856) 546-0377!       www.workupnow.com
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Our twelfth season of Summer Rec program has 
just wrapped up for 2023 and it was a 
great success. 
The directors Stacey Denning and 
Garrick Adamson planned an 
amazing program that included a 
wide variety of activities, games, 
and crafts to keep all the kids 
engaged and having fun. The 
weather was mostly cooperative 
this year and we were able to move 
all of the families off of the waitlist. 
We had a really great group of teen 
counselors and younger cadets who 
helped the directors keep things running 
smoothly and also provided the kids with one on one 
attention when needed. 
We want to thank the Haddon Heights Municipal 
Alliance, Haddon Heights Fire Department, Barrington 
Ambulance for their support throughout the program. 
Lastly, we want to extend a huge heartfelt THANK YOU 
to our hometown! You are so generous! Your donations 
help us expand our craft supplies and activity plans while 
allowing us to keep costs low. This is also a great way 
for us to show the kids how items can be recycled and 
reused in new ways. Summer Rec would not be the same 
without the support of our hometown and we greatly 
appreciate all of your donations and help!

Summer Rec 2023

Congratulations to our Police Department which had four promotions and welcomed one new 
hire. Pictured above is new officer Billy Tran, Sergeant Theodore Hagenbucher, Captain Daniel 

Kinkler, Sergeant Daniel Hunt, Lieutenant Michael Smollock and Chief Thomas Schneider. 
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Local Phone Numbers:
Police, Fire & Ambulance Emergencies : 911

For All Other Non-Emergencies: 856-547-2222

Public Works: 856-546-2580
       After Hours Emergency 1-800-793-4315  
       I.D. #201 EL

Police Department: 856-547-0614

Fire Prevention Bureau: 856-546-7135

Borough Hall: 856-547-7164

Construction Office: 856-546-2580

Overnight Parking: 856-784-9161

Library: 856-547-7132

Animal Control: 856-718-0305

Board of Commissioners:  
(866) 226-3362
County Clerk: (856) 225-7300
Surrogate: (856) 225-7282
Sheriff ’s Office: (856) 225-5470
Prosecutor’s Office: (856) 225-8400
Camden County Store: (856)566-2920
CC Social Services: (856)225-5143 or 
(856)225-8800
WIC: (856)302-1405
Health & Human Service:  
(856) 374-6300
Division for Children: (856) 374-6376

2023 MAYOR & COUNCIL MEMBERS 
Mayor: Zachary Houck 
	 e-mail: mayor@haddonhts.com
	 Borough Number: 856-547-7164 ext. 37

Council President: Christopher Morgan
	 e-mail: cmorgan@haddonhts.com 

Borough Number: 856-547-7164 ext. 45

Council Member: Tom Ottoson 
	 e-mail: tottoson@haddonhts.com 

Borough Number: 856-547-7164 ext. 42

Council Member: Trisha Egbert
	 e-mail: tegbert@haddonhts.com
	 Borough Number: 856-547-7164 ext. 41

Council Member: Regina Philipps 
	 e-mail: rphilipps@haddonhts.com
	 Borough Number: 856-547-7164 ext. 43

Council Member: Kate Russo 
	 e-mail: krusso@haddonhts.com
	 Borough Number: 856-547-7164 ext. 46

Council Member: Matthew Pagan
	 e-mail: mpagan@haddonhts.com
	 Borough Number: 856-547-7164 ext. 44 
Solicitor: Howard C. Long  
	 Wade, Long, Wood, & Long, LLC
	 e-mail:  hlong@wlwklaw.net 
	 Phone Number: 856-346-2800

Borough Clerk: Kelly Santosusso, RMC, CMR
	 e-mail: ksantosusso@haddonhts.com
	 Phone Number: 856-547-7164 ext. 30

Governor Phil Murphy
PO Box 001 

Trenton, NJ 08625 
609-292-6000

House of Representatives 
District 1 - Donald Norcross 
856-427-7000 - 202-225-6501 
10 Melrose Avenue - Suite 210

Cherry Hill, NJ 08003

American Legion Baseball
Mike De Castro 
mick13man@yahoo.com 
Boy Scouts Troop #67
Sharon Connolly  
hunterrn@hotmail.com
Community Garden 
Richard Burke 856-546-9133
Cub Scout Pack #163
George Murphy
Heightspack163@gmail.com
Democratic Club
Michael Madden  
HHdemclub@gmail.com
Farmers Market 
www.hip4biz.com
Friends of Hoff Playground
Barbara Robinson 856-547-3312
Friends of Library
Chris Walter 856-547-7132
Garnet Field Hockey
Shannon Parkinson 856-310-0053
Girl Scouts & Brownies
800-582-7692  info@gscsnj.org
Girl Scout Membership Services 
Sandy Mejia 856-795-1560 ext 235
Good Neighbors
Sue Watson 856-546-6677
Haddon Summer Music Theater
Scott Glading 856-547-5553

2023 HADDON HEIGHTS CIVIC GROUP CONTACTS
Hens in Heights
hensinheights@gmail.com 
Heritage League
Rose Fitzgerald 856-547-3950
HHHS Alumni Association
Paul DeMartini 601-955-1701 
demartini80@yahoo.com 
www.haddonheightsalumni.com
HHHS Band Auxiliary
Dave Brownback 856-546-8614
HH, Barrington, 
Lawnside Wrestling
Rocky Riley 856-547-2569
HH Neighbors 
Roni Olizi roniolizi@icloud.com 
HHYA 
hhyasports@gmail.com
Heights in Progress (H.I.P.)
hhinprogress@gmail.com  
www.hip4biz.com 
Historical Society
Elena Hill 856-546-5065
Interfaith Caregivers 
Larissa Willison 856-354-0298 
lwillison@ifchaddons.org
Knights of Columbus
Santa Maria Council 1443 
Reggie Beckett 609-670-8200
Library House Tour
Chris Walter 856-547-7132

Lions Club HH/Barrington
BHHLions@gmail.com
NJ Boys & Girls State 
Peter Hill 856-546-5065
Parent Teacher Group
hhptg@gogarnets.com 
Republican Club
856-655-5669 
Rotary Club
Bob Hunter  
608hunter@gmail.com 
Soccer Club
Vince Cuorato hhsc08035@gmail.com
www.haddonheightssoccer.net
Sons of Italy Lodge #2311 
Dom Vesper  856-375-1954
St. Rose PTA
856-546-6166  
pta@strosenj.com
Story Storks, Inc.
Adrienne Evans 856-546-5831 
Sustainable HH
Dave McCollum 856-546-5271 
ddstmccollum@gmail.com
VFW Post 1958
Pete Gemmell 547-1972
Village Playbox
Steve Allen 856-534-6960 
sallen@midnightsurfer.com
Woman’s Club
Kathy Terranova 856-546-4811

SNAP (Food Stamps):  
(856) 225-7789
Alcohol & Substance Abuse: 
(856) 374-6376
Veteran’s Affairs: (856) 374-5801
Senior &  Disabled Services:
(856) 858-3220 
Board of Elections: (856)401-8683
Rental Assistance: (856) 614-3300 
Parks & Recreation: (856) 795-7275 
Public Works (County):  
(856) 566-2980
Corrections: (856)756-2256

CAMDEN COUNTY
Homeless Prevention:  
(856) 614-3318
Office of Economic 
Opportunities: (856) 964-6887
Catholic Charities:  
(856)342-4193
CCMUA: (856) 541-3700
PSE&G: (866) 657-4273
NJ American Water:  
(800) 272-1325 
Camden County College: 
(856)227-7200
Technical Schools: 
(856)767-7000

U.S. Senator Bob Menendez 
856-757-5353 - 202-224-4744 

208 White Horse Pike, Suite 18 
Barrington, NJ 08007

U.S. Senator Cory Booker
973-639-8700 - 202-224-3224

One Port Center
2 Riverside Drive, Suite 505

Camden, NJ 08101

State Senator & Assembly
 Representatives:

515 White Horse Pike
Audubon, NJ 08106

(856) 547-4800

Senator Nilsa Cruz-Perez 
Assemblyman William W. Spearman 

Assemblyman William F. Moen, Jr.

WHO TO CONTACT THROUGHOUT THE BOROUGH, STATE, AND COUNTY

New Jersey Officials



The Following Items Were Addressed At the Council 
Work Session Meeting Tuesday, May 2, 2023 at 7:00 Pm
Unfinished Business: None.
New Business:
Council President Morgan Read Aloud Resolutions 2023:94 
Through 2023:101.  
Resolution 2023:94 – Resolution Certifying Compliance 
With The United States Equal Employment Opportunity 
Commission’s “Enforcement Guidance On The Consideration 
Of Arrest Conviction Records In Employment Decisions 
Under Title Vii Of The Civil Rights Act Of 1964”
Council President Morgan Asked For A Motion To Adopt 
Resolution 2023:94.  Motion Was Moved By Councilwoman 
Philipps, Seconded By Councilwoman Egbert.  Upon A Roll 
Call Vote, All Members Present Voted In Favor.
Resolution 2023:95 – Resolution Approving Introduction 
and Providing Notice for Public Hearing and Public 
Inspection of the 2023 Municipal Budget 
Public Hearing And Final Adoption Of Resolution 2023:95 
Is Scheduled For Wednesday, June 7, 2023 At Approximately 
7:00 Pm In The Municipal Building Located At 625 Station 
Avenue, Haddon Heights, New Jersey.
Motion To Introduce Was Made By Councilwoman Russo, 
Seconded By Councilman Ottoson. Upon A Roll Call Vote, 
All Members Voted Yes.
Resolution 2023:96 – Resolution Authorizing Refund of a 
Cabin Rental Fee – Ramos 
Resolution 2023:97 – Resolution Authorizing Refund of a 
Summer Recreation Program Fee – Mcdonald
Resolution 2023:98 – Resolution Authorizing Payment of 
Bills and Claims for the First Half of May 
Resolution 2023:99 – Resolution Authorizing Refund of a 
Partial Permit Fee to Sunrun Installation Services, LLC
Resolution 2023:100 – A Resolution Providing For a Meeting 
Not Open To The Public In Accordance With The Provisions 
Of The New Jersey Open Public Meetings Act, N.J.S.A. 
10:4-12. 1. Matter Related To Potential Renewal Of Shared 
Services Agreement With Barrington For Ems Services. 
Discussion Is Expected To Be Approximately ½ Hr. In 
Duration. Formal Action May Be Taken On The Foregoing 
Item Following Executive Session.
Resolution 2023:101 – Resolution Of The Borough Of 
Haddon Heights, Camden County Appointing Conditional 
Redeveloper And Authorizing Execution Of A Memorandum 
Of Understanding – Sas, Whp, Lp
Council President Morgan Announced Resolution 2023:101 
Will Be Tabled. All Members Were In Favor.
Council President Asked For A Motion To Adopt 
Resolutions 2023:94 Through 2023:100.  Motion Was Moved 
By Councilwoman Russo, Seconded By Councilwoman 
Egbert.  Upon A Roll Call Vote, All Members Voted Yes.
The Following Items Were Addressed At the Council 
Work Session Meeting Tuesday, May 16, 2023 at 7:00 pm
Unfinished Business:
Mayor Houck Read Aloud Public Hearing And Final 
Adoption Of The 2023 Municipal Budget Is Scheduled For 
Wednesday, June 7, 2023 At Approximately 7:00 Pm In The 
Municipal Building Located At 625 Station Avenue, Haddon 
Heights, New Jersey.
Resolution 2023:101 – Resolution Of The Borough Of 
Haddon Heights, Camden County Appointing Conditional 
Redeveloper And Authorizing Execution Of A Memorandum 
Of Understanding - Sas Whp, Lp

Mayor Houck Asked For A Motion To Adopt 
Resolution 2023:101. Motion Was Moved 
By Councilwoman Philipps, Seconded By 
Councilman Pagan. Upon A Roll Call Vote, All 
Members Present Voted In Favor.
New Business:
Mayor Houck Read Aloud Resolutions 2023:102 
Through 2023:109.
Resolution 2023:102 – Resolution Appointing 
Deputy Emergency Management Coordinator 
– Joseph Hales 
Resolution 2023:103 – Resolution Adopting 
The 3-Year Cooperation Agreement With 
The County Of Camden For The Community 
Development Block Grant Program – Years 
2024 - 2026
Resolution:2023:104 – Resolution Of The 
Borough Of Haddon Heights, In The County 
Of Camden, New Jersey, Determining The Form And Other 
Details Of Its Amended And Restated” Note Relating To 
The Construction Financing Program Of The New Jersey 
Infrastructure Bank”, To Be Issued In The Principal Amount 
Of Up To $500,000, And Providing For The Issuance And 
Sale Of Such Note To The New Jersey Infrastructure Bank, 
And Authorizing The Execution And Delivery Of Such Note 
By The Borough Of Haddon Heights In Favor Of The New 
Jersey Infrastructure Bank, All Pursuant To The New Jersey 
Infrastructure Bank Construction Financing Program 
Resolution 2023:105 – Resolution Authorizing Refund of 
Cabin Rental Fees
Resolution 2023:106 – Resolution Authorizing Refund of a 
Tax Overpayment – Clapper 
Resolution 2023:107 – Resolution Authorizing Payment of 
Bills and Claims for the Second Half of May 
Resolution 2023:108 – A Resolution Providing For a Meeting 
Not Open To The Public In Accordance With The Provisions 
Of The New Jersey Open Public Meetings Act, N.J.S.A. 10:4-
12. 1.) Matter Related to St. Mary’s Redevelopment. 2.) Matter 
Related To 2023 Municipal Budget And Potential Capital 
Budget. Discussions Are Expected To Be Approximately ½ 
Hr. Each In Duration. Formal Action May Be Taken On The 
Foregoing Items Following Executive Session.
Resolution 2023:109 – Resolution Authorizing the Hiring 
Of a Financial Advisor – Phoenix Advisors, Llc
Mayor Houck Asked For A Motion To Approve Resolutions 
2023:102 Through 2023:109. Motion Was Moved By 
Councilman Pagan, Seconded By Councilwoman Russo. 
Under A Roll Call Vote, All Members Present Voted Yes.
The Following Items Were Addressed At the Council 
Work Session Meeting Tuesday, June 7, 2023 at 7:00 Pm
Unfinished Business:
Resolution 2023:110 – Resolution Authorizing the 2023 
Municipal Budget to Be Read By Title Only
Motion Was Moved By Councilwoman Egbert, Seconded By 
Councilman Pagan.  Upon A Roll Call Vote, All Members 
Present Voted Yes.
Mayor Houck Opened The Public Hearing On The 2023 
Municipal Budget. 
Seeing No Movement Or Comment From The Public, Mayor 
Houck Asked For A Motion To Close The Public Hearing.  
Motion Was Moved By Councilwoman Philipps, Seconded 
By Councilman Pagan. All Members Present Were In Favor.  
Resolution 2023:111 – Resolution Regarding Adoption of 
the 2023 Municipal Budget 

Mayor Asked For A Motion To Adopt Resolution 2023:111.  
Motion To Adopt Resolution 2023:111 Was Moved By 
Councilman Pagan, Seconded By Council President Morgan. 
Under A Roll Call Vote, All Members Present Voted Yes. 
New Business:
Mayor Houck Read Aloud Resolutions 2023:112 Through 
2023:121.  
Resolution 2023:112 – Resolution In Support Of the Click It 
or Ticket Mobilization of May 22 – June 4, 2023
Resolution 2023:113 – Resolution Awarding Contract to C. 
Stevenson & Son, Inc. For The Lake Street Pump Station 
Emergency Standby Equipment Project
Resolution 2023:114 – Resolution Authorizing Refund of 
Summer Recreation Program Fees 
Resolution 2023:115 – Resolution Approving a Raffle License 
for St. Rose of Lima Parish For The Purpose Of Conducting 
a Monetary Raffle at the Annual Christmas Bazaar 50/50 
Raffle – November 10, 2023
Resolution 2023:116 – Resolution Approving a Raffle 
License For St. Rose of Lima Parish For The Purpose Of 
Conducting a Penny Auction at the Annual Christmas 
Bazaar – November 10, 2023
Resolution 2023:117 – Resolution Approving a Raffle License 
for St. Rose of Lima Parish For The Purpose Of Conducting a 
Raffle at the Annual Christmas Bazaar – Walt Disney World 
Family Vacation – November 10, 2023 
Resolution 2023:118 – Resolution Authorizing Submission 
of a Grant Application for Governor’s Council on Alcoholism 
and Drug Abuse
Resolution 2023:119 – Resolution Authorizing The Haddon 
Heights Municipal Alliance Submission Of A Grant 
Application To The Governor’s Council On Alcoholism 
And Drug Abuse And The Division On Mental Health And 
Addiction Services – Dmhas Youth Leadership Grant 
Resolution 2023:120 – Resolution Authorizing Payment of 
Bills and Claims for the First Half of June 
Resolution 2023:121 – Resolution Authorizing Release 
of a Performance Bond and Acceptance of a Maintenance 
Guarantee For the Heights School
Mayor Houck Asked For A Motion To Adopt Resolutions 
2023:112 Through 2023:121.  Motion Was Moved By 
Councilman Ottoson, Seconded By Councilwoman Egbert. 
Upon A Roll Call Vote, All Members Present Voted Yes.
The Following Items Were Addressed At the Council 
Work Session Meeting Tuesday, June 20, 2023 at 7:00 Pm
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Submitted By: Kelly Santosusso - Borough Clerk, RMC
Municipal Muse

...CONTINUED ON PAGE 7
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Overnight Parking:
•	Parking is prohibited on Borough streets from midnight to 5:00 am.
•	Parking Permit applications and renewal applications are available at the 

Borough Offices. 2023 permits must be displayed by 1/1/2023.
•	 2023 Parking Renewals have been mailed out. If you have not received yours 

please contact the Borough Hall at 856-547-0614. 
•	Overnight Parking Permission Request is an online form found on the 

Borough’s Website (Bottom Left - Green Button)   

Boro BitsBoro Bits
UPCOMING COUNCIL MEETINGS

Wednesday, Aug. 2nd   and  Tuesday, Sept. 5th

Tuesday, Sept. 19th 
Regular Business Meeting - 7:00 p.m. in Boro Auditorium

Work Session Meeting - 7:00 p.m. in Boro Auditorium

Council Corner

Grass Collection is Tuesday for the entire town.

The Shade Tree Commission will be overseeing the purchase of trees for fall planting 
by the Department of Public Works. Trees are being planted on the west side 
of town as the streets in many areas are without street trees. We request that our 
residents help water any trees received to help facilitate their health and viability. 
Our Police Department has had a series of promotions with new Captain Daniel 
Kinkler, Lieutenant Michael Smollock, and Sergeants Daniel Hunt and Theodore 
Hagenbucher, and has hired a new Patrolman, Billy Tran. Council congratulates all 
our promoted officers and our new officer. The Annual Fourth of July Parade was a 
success. Maddie Lappin, a brave young Heights resident who was diagnosed with 
a rare form of liver cancer in early October 2022, was our Grand Marshal leading 
the parade with her family. The Parade also featured Mayor & Council, our local 
legislative leaders, Fire, Police & EMS, our Heights athletes, Heights Queen & Court, 
Band and Colorguard, Heights businesses, churches and organizations, as well as 
other great performances and of course, lots of candy. We thank everyone involved 
in making it another amazing parade.

The Haddon Heights Police Department is hosting 
its 4th annual National Night Out event on Tuesday, 
August 1, 2023 from 6:00 PM to 9:00 PM, at the 
McLaughlin-Norcross Memorial Dell. NNO 
enhances the relationship between neighbors and 
law enforcement while bringing back a true sense 
of community. Residents are encouraged to bring 

family and friends for a night of music, games, prizes, face painting, food, touch-
a-truck, K9 Demo, pie eating contests, and more!  The event is completely free 
to all and is funded by local businesses, the Haddon Heights Municipal Alliance, 
Camden County, and HIP.
If you or your organization are interested in becoming a sponsor or participating 
in NNO, please contact Officer Propati at Mpropati@haddonhtspolice.com.

4th Annual National Night Out

 

Congratulations and THANK YOU to Senior 
Community Table member Sandy Duncan for 
showing her beautiful garden on the Heights 
Grows Garden Tour.  Sandy moved to Haddon 
Heights three years ago to be near her daughter 
and son in law and joined the Community Table 
to meet other townspeople.  She started planting 
her yard at the same time and it is GORGEOUS! 
Join us for lunch! Questions? Contact Rose 
Fitzgerald 856-547-3950

SENIOR COMMUNITY TABLE

AUGUST
1st Wed., August 2 - Kunkel’s

2nd Wed., August 9 - Black Horse Diner
3rd Wed., August 16 -Legacy Diner

4th Wed., August 23 - Brooklyn Pizza 
 5th Wed., August 30 - Rexy’s

SEPTEMBER
1st Wed., September 6 - Simply Soups (E. Atlantic Ave, Audubon)

2nd Wed., September 13 - Black Horse Diner 
3rd Wed., September 20 - Legacy Diner 

4th Wed., September 27 - Brooklyn Pizza

Have an Old or Damaged American Flag?
VFW Post 1958 at 615 E Atlantic Avenue has a flag collection box located in front 
of the building. They will collect old flags and have them disposed of properly. They 
ask that only the flags be deposited in the box, no staffs or any other attachments.

From Councilwoman Kate Russo
Six years ago, I was on maternity leave and took 
my son Max for a walk while he was in his stroller. 
It was a beautiful, blue skyed day and by the time 
we made our way to the corner of North Park & 
Station Avenue, he was asleep. At the time, there 
wasn’t an accessible pedestrian ramp so I was 
going to risk waking the baby to get to the park. I 
work in transportation and accessibility is a huge 
topic, especially from our business district to the 
County Park with its beautiful trail and bridges. 
Needless to say, this one is personal. I am so 
pleased to report the progress that has been made 
on Station Avenue by North Park and the Canons 
is substantially complete. The curb line was 
modified to slow turning traffic and shorten the 
pedestrian crossing. ADA ramps were installed 
and the entire area was repaved. Council would 
like to thank Camden County Parks for the work 
at this important intersection in the borough. 
Please take some time to walk, bike, and generally 
enjoy our new intersection. I took my new bike 
rider (Max) through the intersection this weekend 
and he loved having easy access to the park!
Construction will continue at the Dell, along Lake 
Drive, Glover Avenue and along 13th Street. In 

New Pedestrian Crossing
at North Park and Station Ave
New Pedestrian Crossing
at North Park and Station Ave

Max Russo riding 
the new trail by the Canons
Max Russo riding 
the new trail by the Canons

Glover Avenue SidewalkGlover Avenue Sidewalk

addition, construction on Station Avenue from the White Horse Pike to the Atlantics 
is scheduled to begin later this summer. Station Avenue will be repaved to continue 
the bicycle lanes that were installed from Borough Hall to the library after the Fourth 
of July festivities. Thank you for your patience as construction progresses! Please visit 
the borough website for additional information or reach out to Kate Russo krusso@
haddonhts.com for additional information.

New Jersey Law requires the Tax Assessor’s office to keep all property assessments 
current. The Assessor’s inspector may visit your property if the property owner 
or their contractor obtained a building permit to build a new building, or update, 
improve, expand, remodel, redecorate, rehab and/or demolish an existing building 
located in Haddon Heights. Please cooperate with the Assessor’s inspector who 
will perform an interior and exterior examination of your home or business, and 
request information to confirm the type of work done, or to be done, the cost of 
the project, and the date the job was, or is to be completed. This inspection is in 
addition to any inspection(s) required by the Haddon Heights Building Inspection 
Department. 
The inspector will visit your property unannounced in the day, early evening, or on 
a Saturday. This method of inspection is very cost effective and I greatly appreciate 
your help allowing the inspector to collect the data required. The inspectors who 
work for the Tax Assessor’s office are Judith Shoemaker, Jeffery Scott Pierson, 
Michael Colavecchio and myself. Each inspector will wear an official Haddon 
Heights Borough ID Badge. 
If you have any questions or concerns please do not hesitate to call Tax Assessor’s 
Office at 856-547-7164 ex 36. Thank you for your anticipated cooperation with the 
inspection process. Thank you, Thomas J. Colavecchio, Tax Assessor

Tax Assessor’s Office
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The Haddon Heights 
Neighbors Committee 
is excitedly looking 
forward to the Fall 
season with many 
projects and events. 
Our first event of 
the season is our 

Annual Spaghetti Dinner on the Avenue! On 
Sunday, September 24th, Anthony’s Creative 
Italian Cuisine will cook up  Sunday gravy and 
meatballs for everyone! Join your neighbors for 
a delicious meal, live music and a KidsCorner on 
Station Avenue. Tickets can be purchased at the 

Library or email us: haddonheightsneighbors@
gmail.com. We will also host our Gingerbread 
House Contest later in Fall and this year we will 
be sponsoring a Library fundraiser by hosting a 
Christmas Tree Auction! Stay tuned for details.
Please consider joining our Committee as 
we welcome new ideas and energy. We will 
be busy planning the Haddon Heights 120th 
Anniversary Gala for 2024 and would love new 
members to join the fun! 
Our Welcome Form to join is here: https://
forms.gle/r8XdnPUwF4pZfN1K7

The Haddon Heights  
Historical Society Presents:

Informative and Educational NJ & American 
History Original Presentations Featuring Local/

National Author & Speaker Programs 2023
NOTICE OF MEETING  

Monday, October 16, 2023  7:00 PM
****************************** 

Look for our Society Booth at the Fall Festival Station Avenue October 7th
****************************** 

“HANDS-ON HISTORY” COME JOIN US!! 
We are open to the Public All Welcome - Please bring a friend! Low-cost Family/individual 
memberships available NOW! Send $10 individual or $15 Family to the Society @P.O. Box 118, 
08035. 
Haddon Heights Public Library, 608 Station Ave. The Library is climate-controlled with full 
handicap access. 

MEMBER:  League of Historical Societies of NJ Camden County History Alliance

Unfinished Business: None.
New Business:
Introduction Of Ordinance 2023:1531 – An 
Ordinance By The Borough Of Haddon Heights 
Amending The Borough Of Haddon Heights Code 
Of Ordinances To Repeal Chapter 236; To Adopt 
A New Chapter 236 To Adopt Flood Hazard Maps; 
To Designate A Floodplain Administrator; And 
Providing For Severability And An Effective Date
Public Hearing And Final Adoption Of Ordinance 
2023:1531 Will Be Held Wednesday, July 5, 2023 At 
Approximately 7:00 Pm In The Municipal Building 
Located At 625 Station Avenue, Haddon Heights, 
New Jersey 08035.
Solicitor Long Answered A General Question 
From Councilwoman Russo Regarding The State 
Requirement Of Updating The Flood Damage 
Prevention Ordinance.
Mayor Houck Asked For A Motion To Introduce 
Ordinance 2023:1531. Motion Was Moved By 
Councilman Ottoson, Seconded By Councilwoman 
Russo.  Under A Roll Call Vote, All Members Present 
Voted In Favor.
Mayor Houck Read Aloud Resolutions 2023:122 
Through 2023:126.
Resolution 2023:122 – A Resolution Of The Borough 
Of Haddon Heights Authorizing Application By The 
Borough Engineer To The New Jersey Department 

Of Transportation For The Reconstruction Of St. 
Martins Avenue – Phase Iii, Wynnefield Avenue, And 
New Jersey Avenue
Resolution 2023:123 – Resolution Authorizing 
Refund of Summer Recreation Fees
Resolution 2023:124 – Resolution Requesting 
Insertion Of A Special Item Of Revenue In The 
Budget Of Any County Or Municipality Pursuant 
To N.J.S.A. 40a:4-87 (Chapter 159 P.L. 1948) – New 
Jersey Department Of Transportation Fiscal Year 
2023 Municipal Aid Program 
Resolution 2023:125 – Resolution Authorizing 
Payment of Bills and Claims for the Second Half of 
June
Resolution 2023:126 – A Resolution Providing For 
a Meeting Not Open To The Public In Accordance 
With The Provisions Of The New Jersey Open Public 
Meetings Act, N.J.S.A. 10:4-12. 1.) Contract Matter 
Related To The Business Administrator Position.  
Discussion Is Expected To Be 1/2 Hour In Duration. 
Formal Action May Be Taken On The Foregoing 
Items Following Executive Session.
Solicitor Long Asked Mayor Houck to Add the 
Following Topics to This Evening’s Executive Session:  
Litigation Update and Contract Matters Related to 
Construction.
Mayor Houck Asked For A Motion To Approve 
Resolutions 2023:122 Through 2023:126. Motion 
Was Moved By Councilman Pagan, Seconded By 
Councilwoman Russo. Under A Roll Call Vote, All 
Members Present Voted Yes.                                                                                                                                         

Municipal Muse
CONTINUED FROM PAGE 5

Haddon Heights Neighbors
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Haddon Heights Good Neighbors
We can’t help everyone, but everyone can help someone. ~ Ronald Regan
Haddon Heights is such a wonderful place to live because we are fortunate to have 
such great neighbors. We are also fortunate to have resources that enable us to help one 
another. One of these resources is the Haddon Heights Good Neighbors organization.
Haddon Heights Good Neighbors, HHGN, was formed in 1979 to provide short-term 
financial assistance of a material nature to residents in need. As an organization of 

the people, by the people, and for the people of Haddon Heights, we pride ourselves on helping 
members of our town when they are struggling. After all, shouldn’t a sense of community come 
with a sense of responsibility?
One way of helping HHGN to accomplish its goal is to join the organization which typically 
meets the 1st Wednesday of January, May, September, and November. For  remainder of 2023, the 
meetings are  September 6,  and November 1. The meetings will be held in the Log Cabin at 7:00 
PM. New members are always welcome!
Another way to help is to make a donation. Your contribution will be used to assist residents in our 
community and whether it goes toward rent, utilities, groceries, or home repairs, we investigate 
every request and independently determine its worthiness. Our hands-on approach ensures that 
money goes to where it is needed the most.

WHO ARE THE HADDON HEIGHTS GOOD NEIGHBORS? YOU ARE 
Haddon Heights Good Neighbors is a non-profit, non-sectarian, non-political organization. We are a registered 
501(c)3 charity and every donation is tax deductible. It has never had a paid employee or officer. All work 
is done by volunteers, and anyone who makes a donation is a member. No donation is too small, and no act of 
kindness is too inconsequential! There are several ways you can make a donation. You can use the United Way 
(Haddon Heights Good Neighbors, Inc. (#05625) is registered in the Donor Choice Programs of several United 
Way Agencies: Bergen County, Camden County, Gloucester County, the State of Delaware, and Southeastern 
Pennsylvania, Tri-State and Greater Lehigh Valley). If your United Way does not list us as an option, simply write 
in the following words on your donor form: Haddon Heights Good Neighbors, 625 Station Avenue, Haddon 
Heights, NJ 08035). You may use PayPal with the following link: http://www.hhgoodneighbors.org/donate.
html. You can also use Venmo (Good Neighbors HH@Haddonheightsgoodneighbors). Or, if you wish to make 
a donation by check, please make the check out to HHGN, and mail it to: Haddon Heights Good Neighbors 
625 Station Avenue, Haddon Heights, NJ 08035  |  856-546-6677  |  ww.hhgoodneighbors.org  |  Like us on Facebook! 
HHGN is NOT to be confused with the Haddon Heights Neighbors (Night Out) organization whose mission is different 
than ours although BOTH benefit our town.
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The Village Playbox is now back in full swing 
with three mainstage productions, a one-act 
play festival, two concerts, a Spaghetti Western, 
and a Christmas program planned for our 2023-
2024 season. In November we will present Neil 
Simon’s Laughter on the 23rd Floor, a comedy 
about the early years of TV comedy writing. 
February will bring A Comedy of Tenors, Ken 
Ludwig’s hilarious follow-up to Lend Me a 
Tenor. Jesus Christ Superstar will close out the 
season. Additional information about all of 
our productions and programs is available on 
our website, www.villageplaybox.org, and our 
Facebook page.    
First up is our annual summer program, Stars 
Under the Stars, on August 22 and 24 at 7:30 
p.m. (with rain dates August 23 and 25) at the 
McLaughlin-Norcross Memorial Dell at Haddon 
Lake Park in Haddon Heights. This year’s theme, 
Great Songwriters of Pop Music, is dedicated to 
the top composers of popular music over the past 
five decades, including songs by Burt Bacharach, 
Billy Joel, Carole King, Stevie Wonder, James 
Taylor, the Beatles, Johnny Cash, Taylor Swift, 
Kris Kristofferson, Dolly Parton, Holland-
Dozier-Holland, Smokey Robinson, Paul 
Simon, Joan Baez and many more. Two different 
nights, two different shows! This is a free event 
sponsored by the Camden County Park System. 
The Playbox will host its annual one-act play 
festival, Act 1 Scene I, on September 14, 15, and 
16 at 7:30. Each evening will feature original 

works by local playwrights. 
Tickets are $10 and available 
online or at the door; a three-
night pass is $25.

Looking ahead, mark your calendars for our 
first-ever Spaghetti Western to be held on 
October 21, starting at 6:00, in the Fellowship 
Hall at Trinity Presbyterian Church, located at 
499 Route 70 East in Cherry Hill. Enjoy a pasta 
dinner with meatballs, bread, salad, beverage, 
and dessert while you enjoy live country-western 
music selections. Gluten-free and vegetarian 
options will be available and must be selected 
at the ticket purchase checkout. The cost is $20 
for adults and $10 for children under 12. Tickets 
must be purchased in advance through our 
website, villageplaybox.org.    
Auditions for Act 1 Scene I will be held on Sunday, 
August 6, and Monday, August 7, starting at 
7:30. Everyone who auditions will be asked to do 
cold readings from the scripts. Play directors will 
be doing the casting so actors may be invited to 
appear in more than one play. Visit our website 
or Facebook page for more information. 
Auditions for the fall mainstage production, Neil 
Simon’s Laughter on the 23rtd Floor, will be held 
Sunday, August 27, and Monday, August 28, from 
7:30 to 9:30 pm. at the First Presbyterian Church 
of Haddon Heights, located on Green Street 
between 7th and 8th Avenues. Auditions will 
consist of cold readings from the script. Actors 
should also prepare a comedic monologue of 
60 seconds or less. This can be a monologue 
or a personal anecdote. This doesn’t need to be 
memorized, but actors are asked to be familiar 
enough with their monologue to look away from 
the piece. Performance dates are November 
3-18. See our website or Facebook page for more 
information and an audition form.

Village Playbox

Summer at the station 
has been a time for 
progress on our various 
modules. 
In addition to our 
Coal Mine module 
construction, we 
have had to do some 
remedial work on one 
of our oldest modules, 
the Farm Scene. For 
those who follow us 
on Facebook or during 
open house visits, you 
may have noticed the missing farmhouse. Age caught up with the building and 
while attempting to repair it we found structural problems with the 30-year-old 
module structure as well. Module reconstruction is complete, and a replacement 
farmhouse is in place. We will continue our scenery and structure construction 
during the fall. Visitors are welcome Wednesday nights. As we have offered in the 
past, observers are welcome as we build the modules. We will be open Saturday, 
September 23, from noon to 6 for visitors and Sippin’ on Station.
We recently received a copy of a 1932 picture of the station from the West Jersey 
Chapter-National Railway Historical Society. The picture is posted in this issue. 
Coordination with the Chapter has yielded several other pictures of the station that 
have been added to our collection. Accurate historical research is an important part 
of the mission of both organizations. We are continuing our coordinated research 
with the Chapter. Additional information on area railroad history is available on 
their website: westjersey-nrhs.org. 

What’s New at the Station

Train Station 1932



 10						             		     The Heights Report		             		  August and September 2023  

B. Well Health
Phone: (267) 952-5573

www.HeyBWell.com

Business Spotlight

Laurajean Kudatzky is a longtime resident of Haddon Heights. She grew up on 
Garden Street until 16 years old. Later when she married, she knew she wanted 
to move back to this town to raise her family and has been back ever since! You 
can often find her walking down Station Avenue with her family to check out the 
Farmer’s Market, grabbing a sweet treat from Cabanas, or frequenting one of the 
many amazing businesses Haddon Heights has to offer. She loves the small town 
support and friendships that Haddon Heights has provided to her over the years.

Laurajean recently started a new business with two other 
local women and they are very excited to bring their 
services to Haddon Heights and the surrounding areas. 
Laurajean Kudatzky, Physical Therapist, Erin Jones, 
Physical Therapist, and Amanda Weeks, Occupational 
Therapist, own B. Well Health. 
B. Well Health is a concierge wellness and therapy 
practice that’s committed to helping maintain strength 
and independence as a person ages. Their experienced 
physical and occupational therapists create customized 
programs to help their clients reach their goals in the 
comfort of their own home or community. 
Whether they want to learn how to safely increase the 
intensity of their workouts, improve steadiness when 
walking or are recovering from an injury, B. Well Health 
is here to help!
Let our team of skilled Occupational and Physical 
Therapists guide you through personalized wellness 
programs that target strength, balance, and endurance 
so you can continue living a life you enjoy. No matter 
where you are in your health and aging journey, we can 

help! 
Please check us out at www.
HeyBWell.com or reach out 
to info@heybwell.com 1(267) 
952-5573 with questions on 
how you can begin your health 
and wellness journey for you 
or a loved one.
Mention seeing this Ad in the 
Heights Report and receive a 
FREE screening!
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Our Parade Grand Marshall was Maddy Lappin. Maddy was diagnosed with a rare form 
of liver cancer in early October 2022, after a stomach bug sent her to the ER. A few long 
and painful days after discovering a large mass in her belly, we had a diagnosis and Maddy 
started chemotherapy within that same week. We always felt that CHOP made Maddy’s care 
a priority and they didn’t waste a single moment before beginning her treatment. Despite the 
uncertainty and fear we experienced, we knew that Maddy was at the best children’s hospital 
and under the best care.  How lucky were we to be a 20 minute drive from CHOP? We are so 
thankful for the excellent medical and supportive care that Maddy received and we want to 
do anything and everything we can to help CHOP provide that same level of care for other 

children and their families. Please help support our efforts and make 
a donation of whatever you can. Additionally, we would love to have 
you walk with Team Teal: Made of Steel on September 24th! We helped 
Maddy come up with this name because of her amazing strength and 
love for the color teal. 
https://chop.donordrive.com/index.cfm?fuseaction=donorDrive.
team&teamID=12819
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Atlantic Avenue Elementary School
21 E. Atlantic Avenue
Principal Chris Ormsby • 547-0630 

Board of Education
316A Seventh Avenue
President Mary Stewart Vena  
Superintendent Carla Bittner

Child Study Team
316B Seventh Avenue
Jocqueline Renner • 547-1322

Glenview Avenue Elementary School
1700 Sycamore Street • 547-7647
Principal Eric Rosen 
 
Haddon Heights Jr./Sr. High School
301 Second Avenue • 547-1920
Principal: Karim Fisher
Asst. Principal (10-12): Michael Renner
Asst. Principal (7-9): Matt Martin

Haddon Heights Christian School
300 Station Avenue
Administrator: Kathleen Entwistle
Administrator@hhcsnj.org • 609.410.4456 

New Beginnings Learning Center  
1st United Methodist Church
704 Garden Street
Director: Lisa Long
thenblcdirector@gmail.com • 547-4444

Seventh Avenue Elementary School
316 Seventh Avenue 
Principal Chris Ormsby • 547-0610

St. Rose Elementary School
300 Kings Highway
Principal Deacon Joseph Rafferty 
546-6166

Do you have a preschool age child, ages 3 to 5, experiencing 
developmental difficulties with communication, learning, 
socialization, or motor skills?  If so, your child may be 
eligible for free services through the school district.  The 
district will evaluate children, when warranted, beginning 
at age 2 years 9 months old.  The district provides special 
education services for eligible preschoolers.
If you suspect your preschool age child is developing 
differently or demonstrating problems learning contact 
Jocqueline Renner, Director of Special Education, at 547-
1322, Ext. 2000 for more information.  Information is also 
available on the Special Education, Project CHILD FIND 
weblink located on the school district’s website at hhsd.
k12.nj.us.

PROJECT CHILD FIND

Haddon Heights SchoolsHaddon Heights Schools

Girl Scout Troop 
36204 dedicating 
a wreath at the 
Haddon Heights 
Memorial Day 
ceremony

The girls of Troop 30120 have been busy 
as usual! They created art with objects 
found in nature, cheered on the Phillies 
together at Citizens Bank Park, learned 
sign language, and met two detectives 
and their K-9 parents from the Camden 
County Prosecutors Office. The girls also 
planted a tree on the corner of Station and 
Atlantic, right outside of Cabanas. We can’t 
wait to watch this tree grow and mature as 
we watch these girls do the same. So proud 
of these girls!

Girl Scout TroopsGirl Scout Troops
Troop 36204

Troop 30120



New Beginnings Learning Center  
1st United Methodist Church
704 Garden Street
Director: Lisa Long
thenblcdirector@gmail.com • 547-4444

Seventh Avenue Elementary School
316 Seventh Avenue 
Principal Chris Ormsby • 547-0610

St. Rose Elementary School
300 Kings Highway
Principal Deacon Joseph Rafferty 
546-6166
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Haddon Heights Soccer Club is entering 
its 40th year for the club and we could 
not be more excited for the season.  
Many tremendous events are happening 
in soccer this fall and cannot wait for 
you to be a part of it.  Below are just 
a few of the offerings this preseason 
and fall.  More details will be posted 
on the Haddon Heights Soccer Club 
website (haddonheightssoccer.net) and 
Facebook page. 
•	The Sod Project – HHSC has 

partnered with the Borough and the 
School District to resod Devon Ave 
Varsity and JV fields. There will be 
a fresh new pitch for both our club 
and high school teams to perform 
at a high level of soccer. We are so 
excited for our fresh new look to our 
home field.

•	Fall Recreation Soccer – Registration 
for Fall Rec soccer will be open this 
summer.  Tots U4 & U5 practice once 
a week on Saturday mornings.  U6, 
U7 &U8 practice once during the 
week and participate in 4v4 games 
on Saturdays. U9-U14 practice once 
during the week and play games on 
Fridays.  All games and practices 
are held at Devon Ave soccer fields. 
Registration can be found on the 
HHSC website.

•	2017 Academy Program – We are 
very excited about this program 
as we look to develop our youth as 
much as we can.  This is a pre-travel 
program that will be led by our 
training company, Diamond Soccer.  
This program is great for athletes 
looking for a challenge beyond 
recreational soccer. Also, SJGSL is 
planning tournaments for this age 

group and the Academy squad will 
be entered.

•	Fall Events – Be on the lookout for 
returning events such as the Family 
Fun Night and Soccer Social. All 
event details can be found on our 
website and Facebook pages.

Thank you to all those that participated 
in the 4th of July parade by representing 
the Haddon Heights Soccer Club! It was 
another successful year and we look 
forward to an even bigger group next 
year!
Lastly, we would like to congratulate the 
2016 Haddon Heights Garneteers on 
participating in their first tournament 
down in Deptford.  It was a fantastic 
kickoff to what hopes to be a long and 
successful career for the Garneteers.     

SportsSports
Garnets Field Hockey

Garnets Field Hockey will begin our 19th season Fall of 2023.  We 
are excited to continue to offer recreational and developmental 
field hockey to girls grades Kindergarten to 8th grade in Haddon 
Heights, Barrington, Lawnside, Merchantville and surrounding 
areas. Registration for Fall 2023 is open for select programs. Check 
out our website at www.garnetsfieldhockey.org. 
Love field hockey?  Looking to give back to a sport that gave you 
so much?  Garnets Field Hockey welcomes volunteers for coaching 
and board member opportunities. Want more information?  Email 
us at garnetsfieldhockey@gmail.com

Haddon Heights Soccer Club
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Library C ornerLibrary C orner

Digital Content From Your Library
Did you know your library card gives you free access to digital content?  
Visit our website or give us a call to learn about Hoopla, Cloud Library 
and Libby.  These digital services offer eBooks, audio books, TV shows, 
movies, comic books, graphic novels, music and magazines.  There is a ton 
of content just waiting to be downloaded to your favorite devices.

Halloween House 
Decorating Contest
The library is holding its eighth annual 
Halloween House Decorating Contest this 
October.  Last year’s contest was our best yet!  
The contest is only for the outside of your house 
and is restricted to the front yard.  We will have 
several prizes and categories.  Registration 
will begin in September.  Keep an eye out on 
the borough website, the 
library website and our 
Facebook page for more 
information on this scary 
contest.

Heights, Camera, Action! Is Back
Please join us for the fourth annual outdoor family movie night on Station 
Avenue, an event brought to you by the Haddon Heights Library.  We will 
be showing a SUPER movie on the street in front of the library on Friday, 
August 11.  Gates open at 7:30 and the movie begins at approximately 
8:15.  Tickets are FREE this year as we welcome back this great event and 
thank our residents for all the support shown to us during the pandemic.  
Free wristbands are available at the library and are required for attendance 
while they last!
Our movie, which will be announced soon on our Facebook page, will 
be shown on a massive 26-foot screen in HD and features concert-grade 
speakers.  Don’t forget to bring your chairs, blankets and snacks.  While 
there will be plenty of room on Station Avenue, seating will be first come, 
first serve.  Call the library at 547-7132 if you have any questions.
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Need to find a space to host your next party? Look no further! 
The Haddon Heights Rental Facilities are currently open and taking 
reservations. Haddon Heights has two facilities to offer you! The Cabin and 
The Community Center are available to rent for private parties and functions. 
Hoff ’s Playground is conveniently located next to the Cabin and adjacent to 
the Community Center, children can play within view of adults enjoying their 
event. There is ample street parking for all of your guests. 
If interested in renting one of your hometown’s facilities, you can find all the 
information and pricing on the borough’s website at www.haddonhts.com. 
Just select rentals from the list on the left and select either the Community 
Center or Cabin for their specific rental information. Both pages offer a slide-
show of  photos taken of the facilities. (Some items pictured were rented from 
an outside source and brought in by the renter.) You will also find a link to 
a PDF version of our required rental agreement paperwork. The spaces are 
rented on a first come, first serve basis. If you are interested in a specific date 
we recommend calling the office at 856-547-7164 ex. 33 to see if the date and 
time you would like are available. We can put a tentative hold on the date for 
one week, while you fill out the paperwork and send it/drop it off to our office 
along with the required security deposit check. After one week the date will 
be released. If you have questions or would like to check on the availability 
of a date/time, please contact Sophia Scardino at 547-7164 ext. 33 or email at 
sscardino@haddonhts.com.

The Community Center is located at 
321 Seventh Ave. It offers a spacious 
main room with french doors leading to 
a fenced in yard. It is equipped with a full 
kitchen & sound system.  Round tables 
& padded chairs are supplied and set up 
for you by the borough for each event. 
The Community Center accommodates 
up to 100 guests. 

The Cabin is located at 600 Lippincott Lane. 
The Cabin offers a charming space which 
includes a gas fireplace, a small warming 
kitchen area with a full size refrigerator and 
audio visual equipment. Tables and chairs 
are supplied and set up for every event. The 
Cabin accommodates up to 40 guests.  

Rental FacilitiesRental Facilities

ROBERT BROWN, P.C.
Tax & Public Accountant

610 Station Avenue Suite 1         Telephone: 856-546-0770  
Haddon Heights, NJ 08035           	        Fax: 856-546-4640 
Email: browntaxesrus@aol.com     

Bookkeeping Service: Quickbook software 
installations for business or personal – write 
up cash receipts, cash disbursements and bank 
reconciliations – no job too small.

Full Payroll Service: Weekly, bi-weekly, 
monthly or yearly payrolls calculated, payroll tax 
returns filed including W-2’s and 1099’s.

Full Tax Service: Individual, Estate, LLC, 
Corporate and Partnership tax returns.

Year Round Office hours!  
We are available for any and all questions you may have!
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First Presbyterian Church 

First Presbyterian Church
28 Seventh Avenue ~ 547-6139
fpchaddonheights.org
Rev. Eliza Cramer Jaremko
Sunday 10 a.m.

St. Mary’s Episcopal Church
“Everyone is Welcome at St. Mary’s - Come 
Worship With Us” 
White Horse Pike & Green Streets ~ 547-3240
www.stmaryshhnj.org 
Sunday Eucharist at 10:00 a.m. 
with Sunday School

St. Rose of Lima RC Church
300 Kings Highway ~ 547-0564
www.strosenj.com 
www.facebook.com/SRLHaddonHeightsNJ
Pastor: Rev. David A. Grover
Saturday, 8:30 am, 5:30 pm;
Sunday 8 am, 9:30 am, 11 am, 6:30 pm

Fellowship United Methodist Church
704 Garden Street ~ 547-3300
www.fellowshipUMCofHH.net   
Rev. Sandy Stenstrom
Sunday Worship 9:30am
Virtual Worship available via website

Haddon Heights Baptist Church
300 Station Avenue ~ 547-3579
www.hhbcnj.org
Rev. Erik Christensen, Senior Pastor
Sun: 11 am Worship Service & 6 pm Bible Study
Wed: 6:30 pm Bible Study, Student Ministry & Awana

Places of Worship

Joy Community Fellowship
1701 Sycamore Street ~ 546-1188
www.joynj.org
Mark Savidge, Pastor
Sunday 10 a.m.     

On June 25 we began our summer 
worship time of 9:30 AM, while our 
Sunday School classes were on break for 
the summer months. We’re enjoying a 
new sermon series by Pastor Eliza, “Tales 
as Old as Time,” exploring the Parables 
of the Bible and how they relate to our 
childhood classic Fairy Tales. Our journey 
includes traveling treacherous roads with 
the Good Samaritan and Little Red Riding 
Hood, and planting seeds with the Sower 
and Jack and his Beanstalk, as we rewrite 
our ‘once upon a time’ and discover God’s 
‘happily ever after’ for us. 
We’ll return to our regular worship time 
of 10:30 AM on September 10, when we’ll 
also welcome back our children’s and 
adult Sunday School classes which begin 
at 9:30 AM. The same day will feature 
our Deacons’ world-famous Pancake 
Breakfast to kick off the season. As always, 
our nursery is open and staffed by two 
adults every Sunday during the Sunday 
School hour for our littlest worshippers 
ages 2 and under, as well as for kids in 
kindergarten and younger during the 
worship service. 
We welcomed Princeton Theological 
Seminary student, Tamarah Lee, to our 
congregation in June. Tamarah currently 
works as a staff chaplain serving low-
income seniors from the Trenton area. 
They will worship with us regularly and 
lend their expertise to our church and 
community to fulfill their requirements 
for ordination as a Presbyterian minister.
We welcome you to worship with us, either 
in-person or on Facebook, and invite you 
to join us in our parlor after worship each 
week for a time of fellowship and to meet 

Pastor Eliza and many of our members 
and friends. Feel free to contact our office 
or visit our website to learn more about 
our church and its mission.
Music and Choirs:
We have multiple ways to get involved in 
worship through our music program and 
choirs. Our children’s and adult choirs 
will start rehearsing and performing again 
in the fall (September 10) as we celebrate 
the opening of our Sunday School classes. 
Our two children’s choirs (ages 4 – 1st 
grade and grades 2–6), typically rehearse 
on Sunday mornings at 9:00 AM and our 
adult Chancel Choir and Bell Choir (the 
Covenant Ringers) rehearse on Thursday 
evenings. We also have a talented Praise 
Band, featuring various instruments 
and more contemporary music, which 
performs on the second Sunday of each 
month, except during the summer. We 
would love to add your musical talent 
to any of these groups, so please contact 
the office if you would like additional 
information. 
Sunday School, Youth Group & Adult Groups: 
Our Sunday School hour returns on 
September 10 with classes for all ages 
– both kids an adults – starting at 9:30 
AM. This separate Sunday School hour 
allows for our families to all attend 
Sunday School classes and promotes our 
children’s full participation in worship 
and spiritual growth. We have two age-
based children’s/teen Sunday School 
classes, and two adult classes. 
Our Youth Group continues to grow 
and gather, and typically meets once a 
month for a fun night out and activity. 
We welcome all local teens (grades 6 – 12) 

who are looking for a place to unwind, 
make friends, and just be themselves in 
a fun and safe environment. Contact the 
office for more details about our future 
outings and meeting dates and times. 
Our virtual Adult Bible Study is open 
to all adult church members & friends 
who enjoy fellowship and bible study 
from the comfort of their homes. They 
are currently discussing the disturbing 
problem of gun violence in America, and 
what people from diverse perspectives 
have to say about it. The study features 
contributions from scholars, pastors, 
gun owners, members of the military, 
and peace activists. They meet every 
Wednesday at 11:00 AM via Zoom. 
Our Friendship Circle, a gathering of 
the PCUSA Presbyterian Women, meet 
monthly for fellowship and refreshments, 
to plan service projects, and to share a 
Bible lesson. Gatherings are held the third 
Tuesday of the month at 9:30 AM in our 
church parlor or at a member’s home. 
They celebrated the end of their meeting 
year with a well-attended potluck dinner 
in June, complete with delicious food, 
games, and fellowship. The Friendship 
Circle will resume their normal meeting 
schedule in September, with their next 
meeting on September 19. 
All men of First Pres, and their friends 
and neighbors, are invited to the Men’s 
Breakfast on the last Wednesday of each 
month at 9:00 AM in our church parlor. 
They share a delicious breakfast, laugh, 
tell stories, reminisce, and try to tackle 
one thought-provoking question or 
idea at each gathering. A $5 donation is 
suggested which covers the cost of the 

meal and goes toward an annual charitable 
donation. Their next meetings will be July 
26, August 30, and September 27.
Local Missions and Outreach
Our active Missions Committee continues 
to collect food and monetary donations 
for Your Food Shelf in East Camden.  
We encourage you to check our website 
or Facebook page for our mission’s 
collections each month, based on the 
needs and requests from the organizations 
we support. There is a plastic bin near our 
office entrance on Green St. where you 
can drop off any non-perishable items to 
donate. We are again collecting new school 
supplies for our local area schools and 
welcome the support of our community. 
The requested items are: binders, spiral 
notebooks, composition books, pocket 
folders, glue sticks, crayons, dry erase 
markers, colored pencils, highlighters, 
pens, and pencils. If our office is closed, 
feel free to place your donations in the bin 
on Green Street. Please contact our office 
or visit our website for more information 
about these events and gatherings. 

First Presbyterian Church
28 Seventh Ave, Haddon Heights

Office Hours:  Mon – Thu, 9am – 2pm
856-547-6139, info.fpchh@gmail.com

Website:  
fpchaddonheights.org

Facebook:   
www.facebook.com/fpchaddonheights

Instagram:   
www.instagram.com/fpchaddonheights

Worship on Sundays @ 9:30 AM  
(June 25 – September 3)

Worship on Sundays @ 10:30 AM 
(starting September 10)

CHORAL AND ORGAN FESTIVAL Oct. 8th 4:00 p.m.
When the redevelopment (downsizing) of St. Mary’s Episcopal Church with the addition of the Senior Citizen Apt. Complex  
happens, the redesigned church and the church’s world class, 53 rank Schantz Pipe Organ will be saved. Good news indeed! 
The organ was silent for 18 months after the turbines supplying wind to the organ pipes disintegrated while spinning at 1800 
rpms. Thirty-Eight generous donors gave the funds which brought the organ back to life. On Sunday, October 8, 2023 at 4:00 
p.m. a Choral and Organ Festival will be presented in thanks to the donors and for the enjoyment of the larger community. 
Concert Organist, Dr. Gordon Turk, artist in residence at the Historic Auditorium in Ocean Grove, NJ and organ professor 
at Rowan University will play a short organ recital and accompany the festival chorus. William Fenimore, who designed 
St. Mary’s organ back in 1968 will conduct the festival chorus. There is no admission charge but free-will donations will be 
gratefully accepted. The organ at St. Mary’s is not just a church organ.  It is capable of music from all genres and should be 
enjoyed by the Heights larger community and beyond.  Hope to see you Sunday, October 8th at 4:00 p.m.

St. Mary’s Church



at Haddon Heights Baptist Church
Standing Strong in Today’s Battle for Truth
Vacation Bible School
We are engaged in an epic battle for the 
hearts and minds of our youth.  Every day, 
they are bombarded with lies about who 
they are, who their creator is and where 
their salvation comes from.  Thankfully, 
God has given his children armor to wear 
in this battle between truth and lies, light 
and darkness, good and evil. This July 31st 
through August 4th, your kids will learn 
how they can be part of God’s kingdom 
and will be equipped with the armor of 
God to become Keepers of the Kingdom 
and stand strong in today’s battle for 
Truth! VBS begins this July 31st at 9 am 
by the big front doors on Third Avenue at 
Station Avenue. After registering outside, 
children will meet their “Troupe Leaders” 
in the Great Hall and move by grade level 
“Traveling Troupes” through 5 rotations.  
“Royal Trainers” will meet them in the 
Keep, the Zoological Gardens, the Craft 
Courtyard, at the Green for Games and 
in the village for Tessa’s Treats.  Haddon 

Heights Baptist Church VBS is 
for children aged 4yrs. (must be 
four by September 30th) through 
finished 6th grade.  Snacks will 
be served and bottled water will 
be available for the children.  
Each of our workers is required 
to go through a background 
check and child safety program. 

It is strongly suggested that families 
register their children on-line at the 
HHBC website, www.hhbcnj.org in order 
to avoid long lines on the first day of 
VBS.  As always, Haddon Heights Baptist 
Church offers this annual summer event 
absolutely free of charge.
Women’s Ministry
A Summer Gathering occurred on July 
8th when the ladies met for fellowship 
and a Game Night. A Fall Gathering is 
planned for September. Check the church 
website for more information at www.
hhbcnj.org.
Men’s Ministry
Men meet monthly as well.  On August 
25th, they will take in a Car Show 
at Johnson’s Farm in Medford and 
September’s event is golfing at Valleybrook 
CC. 
Granny Club
Believing that prayer avails far more than 
does worry or lecture, grandmothers 
of HHBC meet regularly to lift up their 
grandchildren to the Lord in prayer.  
Granny Club happens on the first Tuesday 

of each month.  The next meeting is on 
September 5th. 
Young Life Capernaum
HHBC, in partnership with Young Life, 
presents a ministry to serve the special 
needs community in the area.  Young 
Life Capernaum focuses on adolescents 
aged 14 to 22 with disabilities.  In the 
Bible, Capernaum is where friends of a 
disabled man overcame great obstacles to 
bring their friend to be ministered to by 
Jesus.  Likewise, Young Life Capernaum 
believes that developmental limitations 
shouldn’t keep adolescents from the 
presence of the One who promises fulness 
of life.  They invite all friends who need 
extra assistance to participate fully in 
activities that build self-esteem, challenge 
limits and identify their gifts, passions 
and abilities in order to be used for God’s 
glory. In June, Capernaum Day Camp was 
enjoyed by over sixty Friends and Buddies 
in Pitman and at Glisten Lake in Berlin. 
Meetings this year move to Thursdays-one 
each month through June.  Friends meet 
from 6:30-8:30 pm at Haddon Heights 

Baptist Church.  They will enjoy a meal, a 
short message with reinforcing activities, 
singing and game time. Other events 
include picnics, bonfires, Capernaum Day 
Camp and weeklong overnight Summer 
Camp. For more information on meeting 
dates, email kspilker8612@gmail.com or 
call the church office at (856) 547-3579.
Awana
Club activities ended on May 24th for the 
summer with the annual Awana Awards 
Program.  Many clubbers received awards 
for completing their handbooks.  Club 
resumes again on Wednesday, September 
13th at 6:30 pm.  Awana, which stands for 
Approved Workmen Are Not Ashamed, is 
a kids club for children age 3 through 6th 
grade. Emphasis is on wholesome game 
activities, Scripture memorization and 
Bible-based teaching.  Awana now meets 
Sundays, September through April, from 
6:30-8:00 pm.  
MOPS-Mothers Of Pre-Schoolers
MOPS starts up again on Wednesday, 
September 13th at HHBC and continues 

Fellowship UMC is a welcoming 
and casual church filled with 
people made in God’s image. 
We are a church that honors 
Jesus’ top 2 commands: Love 

God, Love people. Matt. 22:36-40 (We 
love that!) We work hard to be judgement 
free because “God is the only lawgiver and 
judge. Who do you think you are, to judge 
someone else?” James 4:12 (We love that 
too!)
Sunday Morning Worship
ALL (yes, we really mean ALL) are 
welcome for Worship @ 9:30am each 
Sunday. Come as you are! Although we’d 
LOVE to see you in person, Worship is 
also available online via Facebook Live at 
https://bit.ly/3IE6xM5 or via YouTube at 
https://bit.ly/3ZvLF0l
Summer Mission Project
We are collecting items for backpacks to 
be given to local children as well as The 
Neighborhood Center in Camden. You 
may choose to donate individual items or 
complete an entire backpack. Suggested 
items include - a backpack, 5 pocket 
folders, marble composition book, Expo 
dry erase markers, washable markers, 
zippered pencil pouch, yellow highlighter, 
glue sticks, 4oz Elmer’s glue, child scissors, 
pencils, colored pencils, crayons, large 

eraser and ruler. Donations may be placed 
in the thrift shop donation box at 704 
Garden Street marked “BACKPACKS” by 
Saturday August 19th. 
“THE KING’S KIDS” Children’s Ministry
On Sunday September 10th all elementary 
age children are invited to a pancake 
breakfast at 8:30am in our Fellowship Hall 
at 704 Garden Street. At that time we will 
distribute the calendar dates and plans 
for “The Kings Kids” children’s ministry. 
Our meeting times will be on Friday 
evening from 6:00-7:30pm. Free dinner 
will be available from 5:30-6:00pm. For 
questions or more information you may 
call the church office at 856-547-3300.
Lunch Bunch Bible Study
Pastor Sandy invites you to bring a bagged 
lunch and join us for our “LUNCH 
BUNCH” Bible study, Wednesdays 
starting at 12:15pm in the church library. 
We will explore what God’s word has to 
say to us as we navigate the twists and 
turns of current events as we persevere in 
our daily faith walk.
Food Pantry
Our food pantry, located at 704 Garden 
Street, is open for walk-ins every Friday 
and Saturday from 9am – 12pm (closed 
some holidays). Private appointments are 
also available for other days/hours. Our 

pantry is available to anyone within 
Camden County. If you or someone 
you know needs food, please private 
message us on our Facebook page: @
FellowshipUMCofHaddonHeights or call 
the church at 856-547-3300. Leave your 
name, phone number, town you live in, 
and number of people in your household. 
Please speak clearly so that a volunteer can 
return your call to arrange a day and time 
that you can come choose what food and 
personal items you need. There is never 
judgement! Only LOVE! Non-perishable 
food donations may be left in the outside 
bin (to the right) anytime. Please check 
out our website for an up-to-date list of 
needs. Thank you!
Gigi’s 2nd Hand Heaven Thrift Shop
The shop, located at 704 
Garden Street, is open 
on Friday and Saturday 
from 9am – 12pm 
(closed some holidays). 
Come check it out and get some great 
bargains. All proceeds help fund missions 
locally and globally. Donations for the 

thrift shop may be dropped in the outside 
bin (to the left) anytime or brought inside 
on days the shop is open. If you have more 
to donate than will fit in the box, please 
call the church at 856-547-3300. We are so 
blessed with such a giving congregation 
and community! August 18th and 19th 
will be our “End of Summer 50% Off ” days. 
Gigi’s will be closed August 25th and 26th 
and September 1st and 2nd for our end of 
summer vacation. September 8th and 9th 
will be “Back to School Specials”. Please 
visit our Facebook page at https://www.
facebook.com/GiGis2ndHandHeaven
Fellowship Hall Rental
Fellowship United Methodist Church 
offers an affordable rate for events of all 
occasions. No matter what your function, 
(wedding, baby shower, birthday party, 
bridal shower, anniversary, graduation, 
communion, or confirmation) our large 
newly remodeled hall will provide you a 
lovely venue, along with a large parking 
lot. Table and chair seating for 140. Please 
contact Ginny Egbert in the church office 
at 856-547-3300 for further details.

For updated info, please visit us at…
Website: FellowshipUMCofHH.net

Facebook: @FellowshipUMCofHaddonHeights
Email: Fellowshipumcofhh@gmail.com
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Jeffery T Banasz $4,000 scholarship 
recipient, Will Zacamy, was congratulated 
by Rotarian Colleen Banasz at a Haddon 
Heights Rotary meeting.

Sophia Fitter was 
presented with the 

Eleanor and Jean 
Watson $4,000 
scholarship by 

Rotarian Bill

The John Parvin 
$4,000 scholarship 
recipient, Bryce 
Reising, was 
congratulated by 
Rotarian, Michele 
Delaney 

Rotary Scholarships



Weekly Door-to-Door Shopping Ride Services for All Haddon 
Heights Seniors, 60 years of age or certified handicapped. LET US 
PAY for the GAS! Masks recommended, but NOT required.Senior Bus ScheduleSenior Bus Schedule

AUGUST 2023 SCHEDULE
DAY		  DATE		  DESTINATION		  TIME
Tuesday	 Aug. 1		  ShopRite – Lawnside		  10 - 12:00
Wednesday	 Aug. 2		  ShopRite - Brooklawn		 10 - 12:45
Thursday	 Aug. 3		  Wegmans – Cherry Hill 	 10 - 12:30
Friday		  Aug. 4		  Walmart – Somerdale		 10 - 12:00
Tuesday 	 Aug. 8		  Deptford Mall			  10 - 12:30
				    Christmas Tree Shop / Bed Bath & Beyond	
Wednesday	 Aug. 9		  ShopRite – Brooklawn		 10 - 12:45
Thursday	 Aug. 10	 Trader Joe’s – Cherry Hill	 10 - 12:00
Tuesday	 Aug. 15	 Audubon Crossing/Acme	 10 - 12:30
Wednesday	 Aug. 16	 ShopRite – Brooklawn		 10 - 12:45	
Thursday	 Aug. 17	 Voorhees Town Ctr		  10 - 12:30
				    Boscov’s – Echelon Mall
Tuesday	 Aug. 22	 Aldi – Somerdale		  10 - 12:00
Wednesday	 Aug. 23	 ShopRite – Brooklawn		 10 - 12:45
Thursday	 Aug. 24	 Westmont Shopping Center	 10 - 12:30
Wednesday	 Aug. 30	 ShopRite – Brooklawn		 10 - 12:45

SEPTEMBER 2023 BUS SCHEDULE
DAY		  DATE		  DESTINATION		  TIME
Friday		  Sept. 1		  NO BUS – Labor Day Weekend	
Tuesday	 Sept. 5		  ShopRite – Lawnside		  10 - 12:00
Wednesday	 Sept. 6		  ShopRite - Brooklawn		 10 - 12:45 
Thursday	 Sept. 7		  Wegmans – Cherry Hill	 10 - 12:30
Tuesday 	 Sept. 12	 Deptford Mall			  10 - 12:30
				    Christmas Tree Shop / Bed Bath & Beyond
Wednesday	 Sept. 13	 ShopRite – Brooklawn		 10 - 12:45
Thursday	 Sept. 14	 Trader Joe’s – Cherry Hill	 10 - 12:00
FRIDAY	 Sept. 15	 SPECIAL – AMISH MARKET	 10 - 1:30
				    Mullica Hill, NJ

Tuesday	 Sept. 19	 Audubon Crossing/Acme	 10 - 12:30
Wednesday	 Sept. 20	 ShopRite – Brooklawn		 10 - 12:45
Thursday	 Sept. 21	 Voorhees Town Ctr		  10 - 12:30
				    Boscov’s – Echelon Mall

Tuesday	 Sept. 26	 Aldi – Somerdale		  10 - 12:00
Wednesday	 Sept. 27	 ShopRite – Brooklawn		 10 - 12:45
Thursday	 Sept. 28	 Westmont Shopping Center	 10 - 12:30

HOW TO REGISTER:  This is a reservation-only 
system for door-to-door shopping routes.  First-time 
riders must call (856) 456-3344 to pre-register for 
the service. After this short phone intake, you must 
call each week to reserve your ride.

All appointments for shopping service rides must be 
made by calling (856) 456-1148 between the hours 
of 6:00 a.m. and 6:00 p.m. the working day before 
your trip.  Follow the instructions to leave a message 

for the shopping program.  Speak slowly and clearly.  
Give your name, address with city, phone number, 
and the day of the route.

*Please note that the Special Bus Trip to the Amish 
Market is limited to a maximum of 15 people, first 
come, first served.  The Special Trip has a single 
pick-up location at Stanfill Towers.  To reserve a 
seat, please contact Amy Gradel, Social Services 
Director at Stanfill, and 856-546-4844 on the 

Thursday or Friday, before the trip.

HOW THIS IS FUNDED: Tuesdays and Thursdays 
are paid for by the Stanfill Towers Board.  There 
is no donation requested.  The Wednesday rides 
to ShopRite in Brooklawn and the Friday ride to 
Walmart in Somerdale remain courtesy of the Senior 
Citizens United Community Services Sen-Han 
program.  A $2 donation is suggested per one-way 
ride.

through the school year, meeting the 
second Wednesday of each month.  
MOPS provides free childcare during 
each event.  Special events will be 
happening this fall Moms can follow 
MOPS events at info@hhbcnj.org, 
on Facebook by joining the MOPS-
H.H.B.C. group or on Instagram 
at mopsintheheights.  MOPS 
International is found at mops.org.
Youth Groups
The church’s Jr/Sr High Youth Group 
meets on Wednesdays from 6:30 pm to 
8:00 pm during the school year.  Come 

for food, fun, fellowship, a challenging 
speaker, good music and games.  A trip 
to the shore is planned for August.
Weekly Schedule

Sunday School & Community  
Groups for all ages 9:30am-10:30am 

Morning Worship Service 11am-12pm
Adult Bible Study 6pm-7:30pm

Wednesday Bible Studies, Awana & 
Student Ministry 6:30pm-8pm

Find out more about us the church at 
hhncnj.org or call (856) 547-3579
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It is the law and mandatory that dog 
and cat owners have their pets licensed. 
Licenses are good for one calendar year 
and must be renewed annually. License 
tags must be displayed on animals at all 
times. 
Benefits of having your animal licensed 
and vaccinated include making it easier 
for your pet to be identified and returned 
to you should they get out. Even indoor 
cats have been known to escape at times, 
without a license whoever finds your 
pet will have a harder time identifying 
them and they may not be returned to 

you. If they did escape they would be 
protected from Rabies should they be 
bitten by a wild animal living outside. 
If we get all of our animals vaccinated 
against rabies, then no parent will have 
to be afraid that one of their children 
may be bitten by a rabid cat or dog. 
Animal License Renewal Forms are 
available at www.haddonhts.com, under 
Forms & Permits or you can contact the 
Borough Administration Office. 856-
547-7164 ext. 2. Office staff will need to 
see your pet’s proof of rabies vaccination 
and the vaccination will need to be 

good through November 1, 2023 for 
a license to be issued. If your pets 
vaccination expires before that time, 
you can always talk to your vet about 
adjusting the schedule. The cost for a 
spayed/neutered cat or dog is $9.00. The 
cost for a non-spayed/non-neutered 
cat or dog is $12.00. Licenses obtained 
after June 30th will incur a $10.00 late 
fee.
License Fees support the efforts of 
many local animal shelters. Typically, 
the annual fee that you pay to license 
your pet helps to keep shelters running 

and support the work of your local 
animal control. Pet owners should also 
be aware that the State of New Jersey 
recently passed State statutes pertaining 
to Animal Cruelty. The information can 
be found at the New Jersey Department 
of Health website (www.state.nj.us/
health) for the State Statues listed below. 

•	4:22-17 Cruelty; certain acts, 
crime; degrees

•	4:22-26 Penalties for various acts 
constituting cruelty

•	Guide to Prevention of Animal 
Cruelty Laws 2018

Animal Licensing Registration is Required for all Dogs and Cats!




